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 23 February 2024 


Cowan Public School, Transport Provider, Residents and Tenants 

Chandler Avenue 

COWAN  NSW  2081 

 

 

 

Dear Sir / Madam 

 

Public Consultation - Chandler Avenue, Cowan - Proposed Parking Restrictions 

 

Council is writing to you about a proposal to install parking restrictions in Chandler Avenue near Cowan Public 

School.  Council wants to get the balance right and would like your feedback. 

 

Need for the Proposal 

 

Council has received a request from Cowan Public School to provide parking restrictions in Chandler Avenue 

to accommodate the school bus and a drop off / pick up zone. 

 

The Proposal 

 

Following an initial meeting with Cowan Public School and discussions with the bus operator, Council is 

proposing to implement the following parking regulation restrictions in Chandler Avenue: 

 

1. Install ‘No Parking, 8am to 9:30am, 2.30pm to 4pm, School Days’ 18m in length along the school 

frontage. 

2. Install ‘Bus Zone, 8am to 9:30am, 2.30pm to 4pm, School Days’ 20m in length along the school 

frontage. 

 

Note: ‘No Parking’ rules: 

You can stop for less than 2 minutes if you stay within 3m of your vehicle, if you're: dropping off or picking up 

passengers. 

 

A plan of the proposal is attached. 
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Next Steps 

 

Council invites your comments on the proposal by close of business Friday 8 March 2024.  The results of 

the consultation will be referred to the Hornsby Local Traffic Committee for consideration and recommendation 

to Council. 

 

Please mark your submission “Chandler Avenue Cowan - Proposed Parking Restrictions - Reference No 

F2018/00297”and address it to The General Manager: 

 

by Mail:  Hornsby Shire Council 

PO Box 37 

HORNSBY  NSW  1630 

 

by Email -  hsc@hornsby.nsw.gov.au  

 
Online -  please visit our website at: https://yoursay.hornsby.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me on 9847 6524 should you have any questions in relation to the proposal. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 
Radek Zarzycki 

Senior Traffic Engineer 

Traffic Engineering & Road Safety 

 

TRIM Reference:  F2018/00297 

Your Reference:   

 

Please note it is the responsibility of the Owners Corporation to display this notice in a prominent position on 

strata subdivided properties to ensure that all occupiers are aware of this proposal. 
 

Privacy Notification 

Information provided to Council in correspondence, submissions or requests (verbal, electronic or written), 

including personal information such as your name and address, may be made publicly available, including via 

Council website, in accordance with the Government Information (Public Access) Act (GIPA Act) 2009. Council 

reserves the right to reproduce in whole or in part any correspondence or submission. 

 

 

 

 

 


